
 

 

 

 

 

 

TO: Sponsors of the National School Lunch and Breakfast Programs  

 

FROM: John Frassinelli, Chief  

 Bureau of Health/Nutrition, Family Services and Adult Education  

 

DATE: April 18, 2014 

 

SUBJECT: Operational Memorandum #23-14 

 Community Eligibility Provision: Annual Notification and Publication 

Requirements – Revised 

 

This memorandum updates the U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) memo SP 32-2014, 

which provides guidance on the annual notification process under the Community Eligibility 

Provision (CEP).  The USDA memo SP 32-2014 was attached to the Connecticut State 

Department of Education’s operational memorandum 21-14, dated April 4, 2014.   

 

The USDA’s pertinent revisions to SP 32-2014 are highlighted below and the revised memo is 

attached.  

 

Original SP 32-2014 Revised SP 32-2014 

LEA Level Data:  

No later than April 15, state agencies must 

notify local educational agencies (LEAs) of 

their district wide eligibility and provide CEP 

guidance to LEAs in the following categories: 

 LEAs with a district wide identified 

student percentage of at least 40 

percent; 

 LEAs with a district wide identified 

student percentage greater than 30 

percent but less than 40 percent; 

 LEAs currently participating district 

wide; and  

 LEAs in the fourth year of electing 

with a district wide identified student 

percentage of at least 30 percent. 

 

 

LEA Level Data:  

No later than April 15, state agencies must 

notify LEAs of their district wide eligibility 

and provide CEP guidance to LEAs in the 

following categories: 

 LEAs with a district wide identified 

student percentage of at least 40 

percent; 

 LEAs with a district wide identified 

student percentage greater than 30 

percent but less than 40 percent; 

 LEAs currently participating district 

wide; and  

 LEAs in the fourth year of electing 

with a district wide identified student 

percentage greater than or equal to 30 

percent but less than 40 percent of their 

grace year eligibility. 

 

 

 

 

http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/LIB/sde/pdf/DEPS/Nutrition/opmemos/14/OM21-14.pdf
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Questions may be directed to Allison Calhoun-White at 860-807-2008 or allison.calhoun-

white@ct.gov. 
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Attachment 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Important:  This is a numbered Operational Memorandum that contains important program information.  Please read carefully 

and retain in a binder for your future reference.  Operational Memoranda are posted on the Child Nutrition Web site. 
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